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Because of the schedule arrangement, the girls’ physical education 

class of Kalida high school has been divided into two groups.  This 

arrangement gives the girls more opportunity in participation of the 

various activities. 

 

Calisthenics and practice in basketball have been the chief activities.  

Many of the girls are rather stiff the next morning after exercises, as 

you may have noticed.  The first few times we had class the “five 

paces” seemed rather long; but we are now all getting used to it. 

 

If you have happened to hear the loud shouts and screams during the 

physical education class, think nothing of it, as it is just the other girls 

cheering their teammates on to “hit the bucket.”  These are not games 

but just competition in passing and shooting. 

 

We hope that in the near future teams will be organized and one team 

can be picked to compete with other schools.  All the girls will do 

their utmost to make this team. 


